
 

 

UNIFORM POLICY  
Infringement Procedure 

 

 

Bowls SA Uniform Policy – Infringement Procedure – 16 September 2011 

In accordance with the Bowls SA Uniform Policy (17 May 2010), Bowls SA has adopted the Bowls 
Australia Logo Policy (April 2010) which outlines that attire worn in pennant and above level events 
must carry the BA logo. 
 

The Controlling Body for each pennant or State event will appoint representatives to oversee the 
implementation of this procedure as required. 
 
1.   Pennants 

When the Umpire of the Day or one of the Side Managers of the participating sides witness a 
Member Club team/side non-compliant with the Bowls SA Uniform Policy: 

 

1. The Umpire of the Day or Side Manager shall, after the conclusion of the day’s play, complete 
a Bowls SA Uniform Policy Infringement Notice and forward to the relevant Controlling Body 
within two working days after the playing of the game. 

2. On receipt of a Bowls SA Uniform Policy Infringement Notice, the Controlling Body shall 
contact the Member Club that has allegedly breached the Bowls SA Uniform Policy to notify 
them of the alleged breach and remind the Member Club of the need to comply with the 
Bowls SA Uniform Policy. 

3. When a Member Club has received a written advice of an alleged breach of the Bowls SA 
Uniform Policy, a Controlling Body representative may attend a pennant match of that 
Member Club, at anytime. 

4. If the Member Club is found to be non-compliant with the Bowls SA Uniform Policy by the 
Controlling Body representative the Member Club will issued with a written warning. 

5. When a Member Club has received a written warning of a breach of the Bowls SA Uniform 
Policy, a Controlling Body representative may attend a subsequent pennant match of that 
Member Club, at anytime, and if the Member Club is found to be non-compliant with the 
Bowls SA Uniform Policy again the Member Club will be fined in accordance with the Bowls 
SA Schedule of Fines. 

6. Any subsequent breach of the Bowls SA Uniform Policy will also incur a fine in accordance 
with the Bowls SA Schedule of Fines. 

 

2. State Events  
When the Umpire of the Day, Venue Manager or Event Manager witnesses a player non-compliant 
with the Bowls SA Uniform Policy: 
 

1. The Umpire of the Day, Venue Manager or Event Manager shall, after the conclusion of the 
day’s play, complete a Bowls SA Uniform Policy Infringement Notice and forward to the 
relevant Controlling Body within two working days after the playing of the game. 

2. On receipt of a Bowls SA Uniform Policy Infringement Notice, the Controlling Body shall 
contact the player that has allegedly breached the Bowls SA Uniform Policy to notify them of 
the alleged breach and remind them of the need to comply with the Bowls SA Uniform Policy. 

3. When a player has received a written advice of an alleged breach of the Bowls SA Uniform 
Policy, and are subsequently found to be non-compliant with the Bowls SA Uniform Policy by 
a Controlling Body representative, they will be issued with a written warning. 

4. When a player has received a written warning of a breach of the Bowls SA Uniform Policy, and 
is found to be non-compliant with the Bowls SA Uniform Policy again by a Controlling Body 
representative, the player will be fined in accordance with the Bowls SA Schedule of Fines. 

5. Any subsequent breach of the Bowls SA Uniform Policy will also incur a fine in accordance 
with the Bowls SA Schedule of Fines. 


